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Dear St. John Family, 

The fall season is shaping up to be a very exciting time for our congre-
gation.   

First of all, sometime in September, we hopefully will be hearing back 
from the Lutheran Church Missouri Synod, Million Dollar Life Match 
Grant.  We’ve applied for $50,000 to match the $50,000 we have in our 
own Endowment for Life.  These funds will help us purchase a new 
ultra-sound machine for Care Net Pregnancy Center in Waco.  On Sep-
tember 14, Care Net will be coming to Hamilton with their 40 ft RV 
and trailer, all loaded down with diapers, wipes, formula and so much 
more.  St. John will be partnering with them to distribute these items to 
pregnant women and mothers with young children.  We’ll also have the 
opportunity to pray with all who come to receive these services. Be-
tween now and September 13, St. John is collecting diapers (sizes 
3,4,5,6) and Similac Advanced or Similac Sensitive formula. (See page 
10 for more details)   

St. John Preschool is also another part of our congregation that has lots 
of exciting things happening this fall season.  First of all, we’ve been 
blessed to hire on a new director and several new teachers and aids who 
have been busily preparing for school for several weeks, already.  Pre-
school begins August 29.  And to start of the new year with a bang, the 
preschool also has a brand new paint job, which looks amazing! Also, 
because of a $225,000 grant, our school will be updating all of it’s 
technology, enhancing the playground, helping pay for paving the park-
ing lot, potentially adding a new covered drive by the preschool en-
trance, upgrading all the doorways for better security and safety, and a 
host of other projects.  We’ve also been able to give away 3 full-tuition 
scholarships to 3 families who otherwise couldn’t have afforded to send 
their child to a Christian Preschool. God has sure blessed our preschool 
ministry immensely and our enrollment is up 30% over last year.   

Also, at the special voter’s meeting on August 21, St. John voted to 
pursue calling an associate pastor from Concordia Seminary in St. Lou-
is.  This process won’t be complete until the end of April, when the 
seminary announces which congregations will be receiving a new pas-
tor-graduate.  God-willing we’ll be blessed to receive a talented young 
pastor, who can work alongside me to serve our growing ministry in 
Hamilton, and especially work to further develop our children’s and 
youth ministry and build relationships with the families who have chil-
dren in our preschool.  This is a big commitment on the part of St. John 
and I ask that you pray for this process often.   

As always, there’s lots of other good news that I could report… but 
hopefully you’re seeing it in person anytime you’re on the church cam-
pus and in worship.  I thank God every day when I come to work be-
cause I get to be a part of all of it.  I love serving Jesus and His church 
and all of you!   

Joyfully,  

Pastor Aaron Kalbas 
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Meet the Teachers: 

The St. John Lutheran Church Preschool Board is excited to introduce our teachers for the 

new school year!  Our Preschool Director is Hailey Partin.  She earned her Bachelors degree 

in Interdisciplinary Studies from Texas A&M University and is certified to teach Early 

Childhood through 8th grade.  In 2016, Hailey moved to Hamilton with her husband, Bret, 

and helped start their insurance business,The Partin Agency.  Shortly there after, they wel-

comed their beautiful daughter, Aubrey, and Hailey stayed home with her for a few years.  

Aubry is now a student at St. John Lutheran Preschool and was the driving force that brought 

Hailey back to the classroom setting. 

Hailey said, “I’m extremely excited to take on the Director role at St. John Lutheran Pre-

school and can’t wait to serve the families of our community.  The staff members at St. John 

are amazing to work with and I’m honored to be leading them this year” 

We are very excited to share that Amanda Belvin will be returning to our preschool team again 

this year! She has accepted the position of Mighty Lion Teacher, as well as Assistant Director!  

Amanda and her husband, Ty, left East Texas in 2018 and settled on their family farm in Pur-

mela. The farm has been in the Belvin family for over 100 years and they love every aspect of 

country living with their family. They are the proud parents of four boys, Brayden, Camden, 

Tytan, and Ethan. In 2021, Amanda joined the St. John Lutheran Preschool team as a Teacher 

Aide. After a few short weeks, she took on the Teacher role for the Little Lambs’ class and was 

quickly loved by all those in her classroom.  

 

Amanda says, “I’m extremely excited to start my second year at St. John Lutheran Preschool. 

With God’s guidance, I look forward to continuing this journey and working with your children, 

the families, and the community to do God’s work.” 

Maureen Bakenhus is the new Kinder/Bridge Teacher!  

 

Maureen is newer to our community and we could not be more thrilled to have her join the St. John 

Preschool team. You may recognize her from the Hamilton Public Library, where she volunteered 

for the past year and led story time for the kids of our community. Maureen is a retired public 

school teacher with her certifications in Elementary, Math, and ESL PreK - 8th. Additionally, she 

has a degree in Music.  

 

Maureen says, “I am so excited to be teaching the Kinder/Bridge class this year. My classroom 

will be a joyful place for children to learn and grow academically, socially, and emotionally 

through age appropriate Christ-centered activities.” 

We are very excited to share that Morgan Eilers is returning to St. John Preschool and will be 

joining our team as the new Little Lamb teacher!  

 

Morgan, her husband Greg, and their two sons Nolen (4) and Ace (1.5) have been a part of the 

Hamilton community for many years. They currently reside in Pottsville on the Eilers’ family 

ranch, but definitely consider Hamilton to be home. Morgan graduated high school in 2010 and 

moved to California to nanny for her aunt’s four children. She moved back to Texas in 2012 and 

started working at St. John Lutheran Preschool for two years before leaving to become a 

paraprofessional at Ann Whitney Elementary. She left Ann Whitney to rejoin the St. John Pre-

school team and stayed until she became mom to Nolen in 2018. Morgan has enjoyed her time as 

a stay at home mom, but is looking forward to teaching the Little Lambs and growing in The 

Word with them. 

https://www.facebook.com/amanda.doyle.9678?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWi8YD9IVFx1LqzAD6YWKPeVqnZGr3_RGZF5NZxtJs8z-4XfscXdKipOaG5gkCz5qwA1E62B9d0lPHkFcS8Ql7qYHdgbjgAKbLGUfZ2K6C0D5cCSg8ABruLnF-z8RyIrl8&__tn__=-%5dK-R
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We are excited to share that Paige Hess will be returning to our team this year as our Morning 

Teacher Aide and will be assisting with both the Little Lamb and Kinder/Bridge classes! 

 

Paige has been married to her husband, John, for 8 years. They have two fun, loving, and ram-

bunctious boys, one who attends St. John Lutheran Preschool. She was raised in Hamilton and 

graduated from Hamilton High School. In 2016, Paige and her husband moved back to Hamil-

ton after her husband transitioned out of the military and have been here since. 

 

Paige says, “I am very excited to be back at the Preschool again this year as your child’s morn-

ing aide.” 

Our morning assistant in the Mighty Lions class will be Carolyn Melde.  Carolyn attended Ok-

lahoma State University in 1960-65 Where she majored in Plant Ecology and also acquired 

hyer teaching certificate. She moved to Hamilton in 2015. 

Carolyn says, “I am grateful for the opportunity to work with children in the teaching field 

again because education is of particular importance for our youth, especially with the demands 

in todays world.” 

We are pleased to share that Darbie Meleton will be returning to our preschool team as our 

Afternoon Teacher Aide!  

 

Darbie has been happily married to her husband, Frank, for twenty-nine years and they have 

one son named Ben. She and Frank currently live in Jonesboro and Ben is a graduate student 

at Texas A&M, earning his PHD in the field of physics. Darbie has been in the educational 

field for thirty-five years serving in different areas such as an educational aide, special edu-

cational aide, volunteer at Hamilton ISD, and a substitute teacher. In 2015, God gave their 

family an amazing opportunity to live and work in South Korea. For five years, she was em-

ployed as a special educational aide with Osan Middle High School at Osan Air Base. While 

teaching at Osan MH School, she earned her associate degree in Medical Coding and Billing 

from Central Texas College. After returning from Korea in February 2020, Frank and Darbie 

settled down in Jonesboro. In her free time, she loves to cook, travel, and spend time with her 

family in Louisiana.  

We could not be more thrilled to share that Jennifer Kidd is returning to the preschool team this 

year and has accepted our newest position, Afternoon Teacher! With Jennifer’s knowledge and 

experience our afternoon program will offer more structure, Bible study time, academics, and 

hands-on activities for our students this year!  

 

Jennifer is the parent of four adult children. She lives in Hamilton and enjoys the country feel of 

the surroundings. She loves working with children, and the elderly. Jennifer has worked with both 

and enjoys the time spent with each. In her spare time, Jennifer keeps the nursey at St. John Lu-

theran Church.  She is looking forward to working with the children, parents, and co-workers of St. 

John Lutheran Preschool! 
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Anniversaries 
 1st Roger & Neet Bushee  60 Yrs. 

 2nd Johann & Kym Jeschke  22 Yrs. 

15th Jason & Erica Bussey  21 Yrs. 

18th Mike & Billie Looney  57 Yrs. 

 

 

Birthdays 
 3rd Ryder, Zschiesche 

 6th Neil Muxworthy 

 9th Lois Hungerford, Robert Reich 

10th Dixie Gromatzky, Eli Kalbas 

12th Kyle Zschiesche 

13th Mischelle Bottlinger, Joshua Cantara, John Robinson 

14th Charles Johnson 

15th Dane Batla, Susie Odom 

17th Haley Hopper 

19th Owen Tyson, Kaitlyn Walton 

20th Wilma Gaydos 

22nd Hannah Ward 

23rd Carolina DeLaGarza 

24th Khloe Wenzel 

25th Kathy Christensen 

27th Brittanie Clevenger, Melanie Housden 

30th Marliessa Clark 

 

 

 Baptisms 
 2nd Trint Jeschke 

 3rd August Gaydos 

 6th Aaron Kalbas 

 8th Roseanne Hall 

 9th Kase Kunkel, Misti Polster 

11th Neil Muxworthy 

15th Shirley Meissner 

17th Pam Kalbas 

19th Darman Wagner 

25th Eli Kalbas 

27th  Evie Batla 

28th Kayla Edwards, Cynthia McElroy 

30th Sawyer Hanson 

 

 

Upcoming 

September 

Events 

 

4th -  MITE BOX SUNDAY   

 11:15am  Bd of Elders  

 1:30pm  Nursing Home    
      Devotions 

 

11th      11:15am  Bd. Of Trustees
 11:15am  Bd. Of Outreach 

 

13th -  1:00pm   Glory Gamesters 

              5:30pm   Bd. Of Finance 

 

18th       11:15am  Preschool Bd. 
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 Breakfast and           
Sunday School         

Sundays  9:00am 

Church Worship 
Sundays 10:00am   
(Live streamed on      

Facebook ) 

Quilting                     
Tuesday  9:00am 

  
 

BUILDING FUND 

 

$ 230,000 

$ 200,000 

$ 50,000 

$ 68, 248 
Current 

$ 150,000 

$ 100,000 

Our Military & Families: 

 Ross Bates, Travis Beach, Josh Chorenziak, Isaac Jerrell, Krista Jerrell, 
 Matthew Medina, Ernie Mendez, Payden Nolen, Cade Roenne, John 
 Slough, Warren Stanley, Micah Stork, Brennan Stroud, Garrett 
 White. 

Our Homebound & Nursing Facility  Residents 

 Focused Care:  Kendra Code, Frances Donahoo, Lillye Sanders, 
 Jewell  Zimmerman, Geraldine Kauitzsch Hamilton Health Care:  
 Corene  Streger,  Katherine  Hopper  Belton:  Maxine Wenzel Home
 bound:  Ricky Brown, Artie Peters, Frances Schrank, Nell Helm
 camp,   Barbara Jahns, Irene Zaruba,  

Our Members: 

 Eugene Jeschke - hospitalized with leg wounds 

 Justin Melde—declining 

 Bonnie Williams - undergoing cancer treatments 

Our Friends: 

 Oralia Alverado - (Angie Tawater’s mother) various health issues 

 Noland Arbaugh - (Friend of Darryl & Michelle Beach) praying for 
  complete healing of his paralysis 

 Molly Beach - (Niece of Darryl & Michelle Beach) suffering from 
 an auto-immune disease 

 Katy Bills—(Mary Jeffers daughter) recovering from major circulato
 ry and kidney surgery, dealing with pneumonia 

 Bobby Cathey - (Tammy Wagner & Joe Cathey’s father)  various 
 health  issues 

 Gene DeLoach - declining 

 Justin Monk - cancer has returned 

 Kellie Revelos - (Andy Ivey’s sister) cancer has returned, pursuing       
  treatment 

 Ossie Scott - (Doyle Robert’s Sister)  cancer has returned 

  

Praise and Thanks -  Joyce Ganong 

    For those who Grieve -  The family of John Schoedel 

   Special Prayers - Covid-19; Teachers & students; President & Govern-
ment  Officials; Medical Professionals; First Responders & Rescue crews; 
Fires  and firefighters; Rain; The war in Ukraine 

Please contact the church office at 254-386-3158 with updates on prayer 
requests for friends and loved ones.  Thank you. 
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Finance 

 Update 

 

 

 

 

 

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 27TH AT 
6:00PM 

 
The Church Council will be meeting to ap-
prove Board Budgets, and nominations for 
officers and board members.   Please have 
your budgets in to the church office by 
Sunday, September 11th and nominations in-
to the church office BY THURSDAY, SEPTEM-
BER  22nd.   
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Betty Hardin 

 St. John General Fund Robert Dellaughter, Janice Grider & Doug Skolaut, 

   Sharon Warlick, Bill & Ann Gilliland, Roberta & Jimmie James,  

   Don & Debbie Rudolph, Jerry & Pat Windham, Dudley Kelm 

  

 St. John Building Fund Nell Helmcamp, Kay & Jerry Zschiesche,                               

   Paul & Susie Odom   

   

 

Lela Mae Pietzsch 

 St. John General Fund Darman & Jane Wagner, Carolyn Marwitz, Mark & Cindi  

     Conklin, Scott, Christin, & Emmalyn,  Tom Pietzsch 

  Bereavement Fund Pietzsch Family, Tom Pietzsch, Ron & Sharon Hultquist 

  

 St. John Preschool  Nell Helmcamp 

  

 St. John Ruth Guild  Alice & Jerome Pietzsch 

 

John Schoedel 

 St. John General Fund Lee & Lisa Durant 

  Bereavement Fund Paul and Susie Odom 

 

 St. John Building Fund Mike & Billie Looney, Paul & Kathy Christensen 

 

 St. John Men’s Club  Lloyd & Janice Melde, Darrell, Deanna, Dylan & Dawson  

   Melde, Darman & Jane Wagner, Jerome & Alice Pietzsch, Jeffery Anthony,  

   Bubba & Shirley Gerald, Darrell & Kristi Wagner, Glynn & Karen Krueger, 

   Johnnye Gautier, Jerry & Jean Bloodworth, Forrest & Cecelia Jenson 

   Luther & Mona Smith 
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Music Notes 

By Gary Gromatzky 

 

Because He Lives 

 

God sent His Son, they called Him 
Jesus; 

He came to love, heal and forgive. 

He lived and died, to  buy my par-
don, 

An empty grave is there to prove my 
Savior lives! 

Because He lives, I can face tomor-
row. 

Because He lives, all fear is gone, 

Because I know he holds the future. 

And life is worth the living, 

Just because He lives! 

 

How sweet to hold a newborn baby, 

And feel the pride, and joy he gives, 

But greater still the calm assurance, 

This child can face uncertain days 

Because He lives. 

Because He lives, I can face tomor-
row. 

Because He lives, all fear is gone, 

Because I know he holds the future. 

And life is worth the living, 

Just because He lives! 

 

And then one day I’ll cross that river. 

I’ll fight life’s final war with pain. 

And then as death gives way to vic-
tory, 

I’ll see the lights of glory  

And I’ll know He reigns. 

Because He lives, I can face tomor-
row. 

Because He lives, all fear is gone, 

Because I know he holds the future. 

And life is worth the living, 

Just because He lives! 

Because He Lives 

1971 

Gloria and Bill Gaither 

There is hope in your future, says the Lord, Jeremiah 31:17 

(As told by Gloria and Bill Gaither) 

 When Bill and I started our family in the sixties, racial ten-
sions were tearing the country apart.  Civil rights activists had 
suffered and some had been killed.  The Vietnam conflict was 
claiming thousands of lives, and tensions boiled over on university 
campuses.  Many young people were growing disillusioned and 
“dropping out.” 

 In this climate, Bill and I sought to write songs with lasting 
answers to the turmoil of the human spirit.  But in the fall of 1969, 
several things happened to test the reality of our own convictions.  
We realized we were expecting another baby.  Though we had al-
ways intended to have another child, we weren’t planning on a 
baby so soon.  My body hadn’t quite recovered from the last preg-
nancy.  Making matters worse, Bill contracted mononucleosis, 
which left him exhausted and depressed. 

 This combination of national turmoil and personal trouble 
discouraged us, and we occasionally asked each other, “If the 
world is like this now, what will it be in fifteen or sixteen years for 
our baby?  What will this child face?” 

 Discouraged and disheartened, they looked for signs of 
hope.  One day in the spring, Bill walked out of his office to in-
spect a newly paved parking area.  Construction workers had cov-
ered it with several coats of asphalt.  Bill was satisfied with the job 
that was done, but as he turned, he noticed a tiny blade of grass 
poking through the layers of rock and tar to reach into the sun-
light.  Remembering the blade of grass that prospered and while 
pondering and praying about these things, we came to realize 
anew that our courage doesn’t come from a stable world, for the 
world has never been stable.  Jesus Himself was born in the cruel-
est of times.  No, we have babies, raise families, and risk living be-
cause the Resurrection is true! 

 Our baby arrived safe and sound, and we named him Ben-
jamin, which means “most beloved son.”  A few weeks later 
“Because He Lives” was born in our hearts and poured from our 
souls. 

 Over the years this song has reassured us that our Lord’s 
Resurrection is the central truth of life.  Because He lives, we can 
face tomorrow.  Many times since, as our children grew, our busi-
ness-life changed, our fortunes shifted, or our direction clouded, 
our family has found assurance in this very personal song. 

 It’s “our song,” but we’re grateful others have loved it, too. 
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RUTH GUILD 

MEETS September 25th 

MITE BOX SUNDAY  

September 4th  

Our Ruth Guild ladies would like to give a big THANK YOU to all who donated Health 
Kit items and School Kit items.  Also a big THANK YOU to all who have contributed to 
the Bereavement fund for funeral meals.   
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